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Dear Mr. Martin,  

Presented for Initial and Final Approval, the Dane County Regional Airport Parking Structure 

Vertical Expansion project consists of a three level expansion of the existing Parking Ramp 

that was constructed in 2007.  This three level expansion was contemplated, discussed, 

explained, and planned for during the planning and approval process in 2007.  The Airport is 

continuing to see very high demand for parking in all areas, and feels that expanding the 

structured parking provides the best convenience for its customers while not increasing the 

amount of impervious area at the site.  The western half of the existing parking structure 

complex that was built in 2007 was designed structurally to accommodate a vertical 

expansion.  The oldest, eastern half of the parking structure complex is not capable of 

accommodating any vertical expansion. 

 

The design intent is to match the aesthetics of the 2007 Parking Structure Expansion project.  

Existing brick clad precast elements at “fins”, stairs, and snow chutes will be re-used were 

practical and replicated where needed.  Brick, glass, aluminum framing, roof trellis elements, 

and precast concrete at new elements on the south, west and north faces will match existing in 

color and form.  The two stories of the new addition that will now be exposed to the east have 

simple columns and spandrels made of  precast concrete finished to match existing, and an 

elevator and stair tower clad in brick and glass in a simplified form that reflect their secondary 

importance and low visibility.  There will not be any site changes as part of this project.  There 

will not be any exterior signage changes as part of this project.  Rooftop pole mounted lighting 

will be changed to low energy use LED cut off type fixture compliant with City regulations.      
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Per our pre-submittal discussion, it is our hope that this expansion can be reviewed at the 

Planning Staff level and recommended for approval via consent agenda.  Please let me know 

if you have any question about this submittal. 

 

Thanks,  

 

Jonathan Parker, Architect, LEEP AP, Principal 

Eppstein Uhen Architects 

 

 


















































